
18-002 QA PRODUCT RECALL – FUJIFILM ADAPTER WALL PLUG DUE 
TO SHOCK HAZARD 

Date: 26 January 2018 Recall: # 18-002 

Scope: Select Exchange Retail Stores and Distribution Centers 

Fujifilm USA In cooperation with the Consumer Product Safety Commission has announced a recall of certain power 
adapters wall plugs sold with digital cameras. 
Hazard: The power adapter wall plug can crack, break or detach and remain in the wall and expose live electrical 
contacts, posing a shock hazard. 
Description: This recall involves AC-5VF power adapter wall plugs sold with Fujifilm digital camera models XP90, 
XP95, XP120, XP125, X-A3 and X-A10. The digital cameras were sold in a variety of colors. The recalled wall plugs 
are black and are combined with a power adapter and USB cord that plugs into the adapter. Model number “AC-5VF” 
is printed on the back of the power adapter. The serial number is printed on the bottom of the camera or under the 
battery compartment lid. 

UPC ITEM DESCRIPTION MODEL 
74101028812 FUJI XP90 BLUE MAB XP90 
74101034240 XP120 SKYBLUE MAB XP120 
74101034110 X-A3 RED/WHITE/BLUE X-A3 

Incidents/Injuries: None reported 

Remedy: Consumers should immediately stop using the recalled power adapter wall plugs and contact Fujifilm for a 
free replacement. Consumers can continue to charge the camera using the USB cable attached to a computer 

Sold At: 
Mass merchandisers, electronics and membership club stores nationwide and online at Amazon.com and other 
websites. The XP90 and XP95 were sold from June 2016 through January 2018, the XP120 and XP125 were sold 
from January 2017 through January 2018, the X-A3 was sold from October 2016 through January 2018, and the X-
A10 was sold from February 2017 through January 2018. The digital cameras were sold for between $160 and $600 
with the power adaptor wall plugs. 

Consumer Contact: 
Fujifilm toll-free at 833-613-1200 from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m. ET Monday through Friday, email at 
productsafety@fujifilm.com, or online at www.fujifilmusa.com and click on “Support & Contact” for more information. 

 


